
 
 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:     CONTACT: Public Works 
September 20, 2022                                                   941-575-5050 

 
MEDIA ADVISORY 

 
Turtle Dove and Whip-Poor-Will Boulevard Intersection Improvement– Tentatively 
scheduled to begin the week of September 27, 2022, the City will be installing a concrete island 
that will re-direct the traffic coming in and out of Turtle Dove Boulevard.  Turtle Dove Boulevard 
will be closed at the intersection of Whip-Poor-Will Boulevard until construction is complete. All 
traffic during construction will be detoured to Thrasher Drive until the project is complete.  

Travelers are requested to use extreme caution while workers are present. Allow additional time 
for travel due to detours while work is performed.  Temporary delays are to be anticipated. If you 
have any questions, please contact the Public Works Department at (941) 575-5050 between the 
business hours of 8 a.m. – 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday. 

 

RUN DATE: September 20, 2022    
E-mail:  City Council 


